At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Tuesday the 22nd January, 2013

Roll Call:

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman







Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:

James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Frank Galli, a Town of Newburgh Planning Board Member, lead the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

There were no changes to this agenda.
5.      
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on this agenda.

6. (7:00 p.m.)  PUBLIC HEARING:  Local Law Amending a 1.872 acre parcel located on North Plank Road, Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the code of the Town of Newburgh


Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said this public hearing is a continuation of the public hearing that was recessed on December 3, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. The notice of that public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since November 26, 2012; a legal ad appeared in the Mid Hudson Times on November 28, 2012 and in the Sentinel on November 30, 2012. Supervisor Booth mailed notices regarding this meeting to the surrounding residents.  


MOTION was made at 7:09 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to reconvene this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
Kevin Dowd, the Attorney representing the Town of Newburgh in this matter, said this is proposed Local Law number 9 of 2012. The applicant has asked for the rezoning of approximately 1.8 acres that is currently zoned B to an R-3 zone. They are proposing an eleven lot single home sub-division for this property which is located between Route 32, Chestnut Lane and Rockwood Drive.    

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked if there were any question from the Town Board or the public. 
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Ryan Graham, 18 Edgewood Terrace, thanked the Town Board for giving area residents the opportunity to speak tonight. He asked the following questions:
· How far along is the project is?
· How much clearing and cutting is going to be done?
· Will there be adequate drainage?
· Does the subdivision have sidewalks?
· Square footage of the lots?
· Are the houses going to be rental properties?
Bill Fetter, 29 Rockwood Drive, asked the following:

· The amount of time the current owner has owned the property?
· The purpose and need for the change in zoning?
· Is this the only variance that will be requested for this project?
· Does the property conform to all of the Town’s building requirements?  

Councilwoman Greene asked to have the attorney for the applicant explain the background of the project and give the update.    

The attorney for the project was not present, but the engineer of the project came forward. 

John Bodendorf, from Hudson Way Design and the engineer for this project, came before the Town Board. He stated there is one parcel of land that is approximately 1.8 included in this project that is located in the B District. Only a small portion of this property is buildable. This property has steep slopes, has a Central Hudson Easement, a stream and wetlands that run through it. The current zoning of the property only allows for a small office building. In this current economy there is not a need for small office buildings. It is their opinion that the most logical use for this property is residential. 

Mr. Bodendorf said there is a deed that states the current owner purchased the property in June of 2005. 

John Page, Jr., the owner of the property, said he purchased the property with a partner in 2002 bought out his partner in 2005. He is requesting a zoning change and they do not anticipate any other changes. This project does comply with all Town requirements. 

Pat Healy, 49 Rockwood Drive, inquired about the Central Hudson easement and asked if there is another easement for drainage that was established in 1987 by the Wedgewood Development. He said that there are three drainage pipes that run behind his house and two of his neighbors. There was also a swale created that runs through the property.  This swale is necessary for the drainage of 250 homes in his area. He offered a copy of his 1986 lot map to the applicant. 

Mr. Page said to his knowledge there is no a drainage easement on the property. 

Mr. Dowd said according to the actual deed this property is subject to a drainage easement which is on the Orange County map #3658.

Mr. Bodendorf said it may be an overlapping easement with Central Hudson and they will add notation on the map to that affect. He said the developer is not allowed to do any developing around that area. 

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said the Planning Board will also review this project and they will require a public hearing.
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A resident inquired about the following:


>
The environmental assessment form has pages missing

>
The address of 58 Rockwood Drive is incorrect


>
He is opposed to private roads and common driveways. It is his opinion that they do not fit into the neighborhood.             


Mr. Dowd said the environmental assessment was submitted in full however the maps for the project will be submitted to the Planning Board. The drainage study was not part of the 21 pages submitted. 

Mr. Page said he does prefer private driveways and that will be decided at the Planning Board level. 


Donnette Smith, 7 Rockwood Drive, said several years ago storage sheds were proposed for this property, which did not go through. She also inquired about how many single family homes will be built.

Mr. Page said the reason they are before the Town Board is to try to accommodate the area. He reviewed a map of the subdivision and showed its location. There are 11 single family homes proposed for this subdivision and all of the lots proposed exceed the Town’s minimum size lots.  

Councilman Woolsey said he has personally visited the site and it is his opinion is that this is the best project for this particular piece of property. This project keeps the property residential and that is what the surrounding neighborhood is. If the residents want to keep the property the way it is they would have to purchase it. 


Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said this project will be analyzed properly by the Town Board before making any decisions. 


Councilwoman Greene said the Town Board recessed the original public hearing because they wanted to ensure that every property owner within 500 feet of the project were notified of the zoning change.

Kathy Konno, 3 Ashwood Terrace, said the reason they are here tonight is because they love their area and they want to insure that what is being done to the surrounding properties is done well and is in the best interest of their area. She also has concerns with drainage and eliminating their coverage. 


Councilwoman Greene questioned the State Environmental Equality Review that references that both Gidney Creek and Quassaick Creek flow through the area and runs to the Hudson River. She asked the owner of the property to do more research concerning the wet lands and how it drains before they go before the Planning Board. Mrs. Greene also inquired if the applicant has thought about making the 1.8 acres green.


Councilman Bello asked what the 1.8 acres represent in building lots. Mr. Bello said the applicant only wants to change the zoning on one of the eleven lots that are proposed for this subdivision. 


Mr. Page said the Town’s zoning allows for approximately 6 building lots on the property or the proposed zoning change. This project has one single family house proposed.

Councilman Woolsey asked to have the slope part of the property green. 


Mr. Page said this lot will have a single family home only and any undeveloped land will remain green. He is not opposed to having this information put into the resolution of approval.           
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MOTION was made at 7:40 p.m. by Councilman Bello to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said the Town Board will vote on the Local Law Amending a 1.872 acre parcel located on North Plank Road, Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the code of the Town of Newburgh at the February 4th Town Board Meeting. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, joined the Town Board at 7:41 p.m.

7.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: for the Caitlyn’s Way Drainage District


Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since January 8, 2013; a legal ad appeared in the Sentinel on January 8, 2013 and in the Mid Hudson Times on January 9, 2013.  


MOTION was made at 7:42 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked if any of the Town Board Members or the public had any questions or comments. 

There were none. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said there was a petition from the property owners for the establishment of a drainage district. This is a 7.8 acre parcel located off of Pressler Road. The applicant is proposing a 12 lot subdivision with a Town road that will access Pressler Road. The purpose of this drainage district is to provide for a maintenance agreement and repair for the stormwater management improvements that the applicant is proposing to install as part of the public improvements for the property. The Town will levy an annual special assessment on the lots within the subdivision for the establishment of the drainage district and to fund the maintenance and repair of the drainage improvements. The estimated annual cost for the drainage district is $2,400.00 costing each lot owner $150.00 per year. 

Frank Valdina, Engineer for the project, came before the Town Board, to answer questions.

Bill Fetter, Rockwood Drive, asked if the cost of the drainage district exceeds $2,400.00 per year where the revenue will come from to fix the system.  
Mr. Valdina said the maintenance cost are spread out over a period of time and are included in the annual cost. The drainage that runs toward Gidney Town Creek and ties into an existing drainage system is paid by the Town.  
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Mr. Taylor said the dollar figures present are estimated. The Town has an annual budget process for each special district. If there are major repairs, such as the replacement of structures, the funding would come from bonding or anticipation notes. 

Councilwoman Greene said the funds needed for this drainage district would be a line item on the property owners’ taxes.  
Mr. Valdina asked if the Town would consider the dedication of this drainage district or would they want an easement. This area will be landscaped and fenced. 
Mr. Osborne said the Town requires the property that houses the easement to have a full front, side and back yard as specified by the Town’s bulk regulations. The property proposed to house the detention basin meets the Town’s requirements.  

The Town Board discussed the advantages of the Town owning the detention pond or having an easement. 

Mr. Taylor said there are several conditions in the Resolutions. They are as follows:

· The installation of a fence and landscaping around the detention pond
· An addition of a note, the filing of the declaration and the provision in the contracts of sale and list on the deeds for the lots giving notice that the property is in a drainage district and will be assessed for that district

Mr. Valdina said the applicant has not seen those conditions.
Mr. Taylor suggested the Town Board hold this public hearing open until the applicant can review the conditions.

Councilman Piaquadio said this public hearing will be held open until the February 4th Town Board Meeting. 

MOTION was made at 8:04 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to recess this public hearing until February 4, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

8. NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION:  Authorization to Sign Letter Agreement

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the letter agreement for the Town of Newburgh to sell water to the City of New York acting by and through the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) and / or to any of DEP’s contractor in connection with construction work DEP and its contractors will be conducting in connection with the water for the future (WFF) project.  As part of WFF, DEP plans to construct a new tunnel segment to bypass a leaking section of the existing Delaware Aqueduct tunnel and will construct two new shafts, one on each side of the Hudson River, in the Town and in the Town of Wappinger, to allow for tunnel construction. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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9. RESOLUTION FOR APPROVAL for Laurie Lane:

A. Highway Improvement Area
Mr. Taylor said the Town received a petition containing the required signatures from residents residing on Laurie Lane, Ben’s Way and Dee’s Way for converting their private road to a Town road. This area is also in the consolidated water district. 

MOTION was made to approve the Resolution Making Certain Determinations and Approving Construction of Street Improvements on Laurie Lane, Ben’s Way and Dee’s Way, Determining Benefited Area and Directing Plans, Specifications, Estimate and Proposed Contract are Prepared Pursuant to Section 200 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Water Main Extension

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Construction of a Lateral Water Main in the Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Public Interest Order. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Laurie Lane, Ben’s Way and Dee’s Way Street and Lateral Water Improvements are a Type II Action under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

10. BUILDING AND GROUNDS:  Cleaning Service Approval

All of the Town Board wanted to know what the Town paid for this service in 2012 and they all agreed to postpone the approval of the cleaning service approval until the January 30th Audit Workshop Meeting. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that the Town Clerk’s Office and the Receiver of Taxes will both be open Saturday, January 26, 2013 from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.
11. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Donnette Smith, Rockwood Drive, asked if anything is being done about the house that had a fire on Rockwood Drive and is in disrepair.

Councilwoman Greene said she will contact Code Compliance and the Police Department to see what is being done.
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Councilman Piaquadio said the insurance company has to conclude their investigation before the Town can do anything. 
12. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 8:22 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
                             
Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – absent 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

              __________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

